[bookmark: _GoBack]Grimsrud PTO Meeting
Tuesday, December 8th at 6:00 PM
Virtual
Attendees: Krystal Atkinson, April Ingold, Larissa Schwab, Kerryann Thompson, Hannah Zimmerman, Libby Barrett, Jill Schwan
Technical difficulties. Meeting called to order around 6:30 PM. 
Ice Cream Social: Details of the ice cream treat provided by the PTO as a thank you for fundraising efforts were discussed and finalized. 
Yearbook: April completed the 2019 yearbook that was delayed due to Covid 19.   Who will manage the 2020 yearbook is yet to be finalized.  Teachers and school staff will be mostly relied upon for photos since this is a strange year.   Parents can be asked to submit any photos they have of Grimsrud students participating in events outside of school.  
Treasurer’s Report: Kerryanne presented the report (Attached).
Teacher Goodie Cart:  The cart will be first presented the end of January.  Larissa and Hannah will post a volunteer spot to parents for the goodies.  Expenses will be minimal.  Larissa and April are decorating the cart. 
Playground Project: Larissa provided an update on the playground project. Structure has been ordered and will be stored until summer when it can be installed.  Phase I payment has been closed out.  Phase II funding is ongoing.  Libby will ask Hailey for an update on a potential loan and how that works. PTO would like to know if PTO is committed to raising a certain amount annually towards loan payment.  
Spring Fundraiser:  PTO plans to hold a spring fundraiser: Mrs. Fields Cookie Dough.  The fall fundraiser brought in much less than the prior year due to covid constraints, necessitating an additional fundraiser this spring.  Rochelle will follow up with more details at the next meeting. 
Family Engagement Ideas:  PTO would like to brainstorm ideas for ways to engage families and children outside of school in a covid friendly way, either virtually or outdoors.  Hopefully we will have some ideas to share at the next meeting. 
Virtual Art Night:  Discussion on options for Art Night if we are unable to hold a live event at the school.   We can conduct a silent auction online for the fundraising portion. Funds raised every year at Art Night go towards PTO’s contribution to the annual Art Grant application (this grant brings Ali Larock into our children’s classrooms throughout the year).  The site 32auctions.com allows up to 25 items on a silent auction without charging a fee for their platform.  We could do a Facebook Live from the Grimsrud PTO page to show off the children’s art.   Libby and Jill offered to follow up with Ali Larock and see if she has some ideas for how this would work best. 
Boundary Changes: Brief discussion on potential boundary changes and how it will impact Grimsrud.  Discussion with school officials on 12/17/20 at 6:00 pm at the Career Academy. 
Meeting adjourned at approximately 8:00 PM. 
